AAP Headquarters

345 Park Blvd Itasca, IL 60143 Phone: 630/626-6000 Fax: 847/434-8000 E-mail: kidsdocs@aap.org www.aap.org

Reply to AAP Washington Office 601 13th St NW, Suite 400N Washington, DC 20005

Phone: 202/347-8600 E-mail: kids1st@aap.org

Executive Committee

President Colleen A. Kraft, MD, FAAP

President-Elect Kyle Yasuda, MD, FAAP

Immediate Past President Fernando Stein, MD, FAAP

CEO/Executive Vice President (Interim) Mark Del Monte, JD

Board of Directors

District I

Wendy S. Davis, MD, FAAP Burlington, VT

District II

Warren M. Seigel, MD, FAAP Brooklyn, NY

District III

David I. Bromberg, MD, FAAP Frederick, MD

District IV

Jane Meschan Foy, MD, FAAP Winston-Salem, NC

District V

Richard H. Tuck, MD, FAAP Zanesville, OH

District VI

Pam K. Shaw, MD, FAAP Kansas City, KS

District VII

Anthony D. Johnson, MD, FAAP Little Rock, AR

District VIII

Martha C. Middlemist, MD, FAAP Centennial, CO

District IX

Stuart A. Cohen, MD, FAAP San Diego, CA

District X

Lisa A. Cosgrove, MD, FAAP Merritt Island, FL July 30, 2018

The Honorable Joe Barton 2107 Rayburn House Office Building Washington, DC 20515 The Honorable Kathy Castor 2052 Rayburn House Office Building Washington, DC 20515

Dear Congressman Barton and Congresswoman Castor:

On behalf of the American Academy of Pediatrics (AAP), a non-profit professional organization of 67,000 primary care pediatricians, pediatric medical subspecialists, and pediatric surgical specialists dedicated to the health, safety and well-being of infants, children, adolescents, and young adults, I write to share our support for H.R. 3325, the Advancing Care for Exceptional (ACE) Kids Act.

This legislation seeks to address existing challenges facing children with complex medical conditions by improving the coordination of care across multiple providers and services. Additionally, the legislation would incentivize states to expand access to patient-centered, pediatric-focused coordinated care models tailored for children with medical complexity, which can lead to improved quality of care for this population.

The ACE Kids Act directs the Secretary of the Department of Health and Human Services to evaluate and promulgate guidance on best practices for ensuring that children with complex medical conditions receive prompt care from out-of-state providers, a challenge that many pediatricians, pediatric sub-specialists and pediatric surgical specialists face when providing care to this population. The legislation also includes a focus on robust data collection, quality improvement and coordination between the child's medical home and the specialty care that is often outside the child's home community.

Children with medical complexity, as do all children, deserve access to the highest quality care in a medical home. We thank you for your leadership in introducing this critical legislation. If you have any questions, please contact Marielle Kress in our Washington, D.C. office at 202/347-8600 or mkress@aap.org.

Sincerely,

Colleen A. Kraft, MD, MBA, FAAP

Collin a Knaft

President